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  TERM 3 WEEK 2 
 

MONDAY  27th 

* SISA: Stage 1 & 2 

TUESDAY 28th 

 

WEDNESDAY 29th 

 

THURSDAY 30th 

 

FRIDAY 31st 

* Student Reports sent 

home 
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Principal Update 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to Term 3 

I trust that the school holiday period provided an opportunity for additional 

relaxation time with family and friends. This week, students and teachers 

have returned refreshed, eager to learn and recommence some                 

additional activities, such as dance and chess. We have happily              

commenced the term with our school’s Koomurri incursion and                        

celebration of 100 days of Kinder and look forward to a busy term full of 

rich learning experiences. 
 

Semester 1 Reports 

Next Friday, parents/carers will receive the Semester 1 Student Progress 

Reports. Due to COVID restrictions we are unable to have face to face 

interviews however, we will be conducting parent teacher interviews via 

Zoom in week 3 and 4. An additional note has been sent home today   

explaining this process. Please take the time to book your parent teacher 

interview. Interview bookings open this coming Monday 27 July and 

close Thursday 30 July. Your child’s teacher is looking forward  to            

discussing your child’s progress so far this year and sharing your child’s 

literacy and numeracy goals for this semester. 
 

 Updated information regarding COVID- 19 pandemic 

Please inform the school if you or your child needs to be tested for 

COVID-19 and not return to school until their test results are negative. 

Sick students should not attend school. Any child who is away for 3 or 

more days due to illness must provide a medical certificate. 

This term schools are able to recommence the majority of school-based 

activities. This includes extra curricula activities such as dance groups, 

chess, violin and band. Gathering of larger groups of                                            

students, such as whole school assemblies are limited to                                                 

15 minutes. Physical distancing requirements remain for                                     

adults. All adults must continue to maintain                                          

physical distance from each other (1.5m), including                                               

teachers, support staff, parents and visitors. 
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TERM 3 WEEK 3 

MONDAY  3rd 

* SISA: ES1 & Stage 3 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

* Education Week 

TUESDAY 4th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

* Scripture Starts K-2 

WEDNESDAY 5th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

THURSDAY 6th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

FRIDAY 7th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 
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Schools are advised to continue to ensure pick up and drop off                       

arrangements enable adults to physically distance from each other. At 

this stage and until further notice, our school will continue with the same 

staggered pick up time arrangements as adhered to in term 2.  

The following activities remain on hold until further notice: 

• Kindergarten Orientation 

• School camps and excursions 

• Parent and carer attendance at assemblies and other school events 

• Parent and carer volunteers, eg: parent reading helpers 

• School- based activities that involve large gathering of adults. These 

include parent/ community gatherings such as working bees, parent 

information evenings 

 

Scripture and Ethics (SRE/SEE) recommencing in week 3  

On Tuesday 4 August, we welcome back our Scripture and Ethics                

classes. Due to our staggered pick up times commencing at 2:45pm, K-2 

students will take part in scripture lessons during odd weeks and Years 3-

6 will participate during even weeks. This arrangement will continue             

during this term until further notice. 

Staffing Changes 

As of Monday 10 August  Mrs Eliza Judd will be taking maternity leave 

and Ms Hannan Daoud will commence teaching 1J until the end of the 

year. Mrs Shellianne Stainton (Monday to Wednesday) and Mrs Litsa 

Hallaby (Thursday and Friday) will share Stage 1, Assistant Principal            

responsibilities for this semester. 

I look forward to welcoming Ms Daoud to 1J and Mrs Hallaby to our 

school executive team. I know you will join me in thanking Mrs Judd for 

her outstanding commitment to teaching and her dedicated                         

hard work as relieving Assistant Principal on Stage 1.                         

Wishing her all the best as she awaits the arrival of                                        

her baby.  



T E R M  C A N T E E N  N E W S  

4  W E E K  2  

TERM 3 WEEK 4 

MONDAY  10th 

* SISA: Stage1 & 2 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

TUESDAY 11th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

* Scripture 3-6 

WEDNESDAY 12th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

THURSDAY 13th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

FRIDAY 14th 

* Living Eggs in ES1 

* Parent Teacher  

Interviews 

* 3-6 Athletics           

Carnival 
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Police Traffic Unit Update 

Schools in our local area have been informed that the Police Traffic Unit 

will be conducting School Zone Operations this term during drop off and 

pick up times. The advice provided has clearly indicated that there will be 

zero tolerance given to drivers who disobey posted street signs. Please 

be aware that these operations will be taking place at our school without 

notice. 

Gentle Reminder- Kindergarten 2021 

We continue to take enrolments for Kindergarten 2021. If you have a 

child who will be attending school next year or know of someone who is 

in our local enrolment catchment area and has a child entering                   

Kindergarten in 2021, enrolment forms are now available from our school 

office. 

 
Gentle reminder- P&C Fundraiser: Treasured family recipes needed 
for our School's Cookbook 
  
Thank you to all families who submitted a treasured family recipe.  It is 

not too late to forward your family favourite recipe to flavour-

sofcpp@gmail.com  Your support is very much appreciated. Please see 

attached flyer in this newsletter for further information. 

 
 

Gentle reminder - Keeping the School Informed 

Please make sure when any of your personal arrangements change let 

the office know the details. This includes changes in personal contact  

details, pick up and drop off arrangements and emergency contacts. 

Thank you to parents and carers who have recently informed the office of 

changes in their personal details. 

 

Kindest Regards, 

Anastasia Galanos, Principal. 

mailto:flavoursofcpp@gmail.com
mailto:flavoursofcpp@gmail.com
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Early Stage 1 Update 

Today Kindergarten celebrated 100 days of school. The students had 

lots of fun participating in activities, sport and art all based around the 

number 100.  

In the coming weeks students will be participating in 2 incursion based 

on our paddock to plate unit. This is in place of the farm excursion that 

unfortunately due to COVID we can not do. A note went home yesterday 

informing parents/carers of the payment procedure. 

Our term overview will go out next week. The overview is a snapshot of 

the teaching and learning programs happening in kindergarten this term. 

Emma Thuell, Assistant Principal 
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TERM 3 WEEK 5 

MONDAY  17th 

* SISA: ES1 & Stage 3 

 

TUESDAY 18th 

* Scripture K-2 

WEDNESDAY 19th 

 

THURSDAY 20th 

* ES1 Kindifarm          

Incursion  

FRIDAY 21st 
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Stage 1 Update 

Welcome back to all our families and students for a busy and exciting term 
of learning. A few quick messages from the Stage 1 teachers: 
 
Homework 
 

- Homework will be starting Monday of Week 2. Homework will be handed 
out each Monday and can be returned to class teachers on Fridays. 
- WUSHKA and Mathletics are still active and available for families to              
utilise for homework. Please speak to your child’s teacher if you have any 
questions about these resources. 
 
Sport 
 

- Sports in Schools Monday odd weeks (K/1B) 
- Sports in Schools Monday even weeks (1J, 1H, 1/2R, 2A, 2J, 2SH) 
- Fitness and skills- Tuesdays (all classes) 

Eliza Judd, Relieving  Assistant Principal 
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    TERM 3 WEEK 6 

MONDAY  24th 

* SISA: Stage 1 & 2 

 

TUESDAY 25th 

* Scripture 3-6 

WEDNESDAY 26th 

 

THURSDAY 27th 

* School Photos  

FRIDAY 28th 
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Stage 2 Update 

Welcome back to a new term, we hope that all families and students have 

had a safe and relaxing break over the school holidays.  

This term, Stage 2 students will be encouraged to complete their            
homework on Google Classroom using Slides. This week, the students 
have been shown by their teacher how to access, complete and submit 

their homework tasks on Google Classroom. From next week, homework 
activities will be assigned weekly rather than fortnightly. We understand 
that some families may not be able to provide their child with the                
technology required and hard copies will be available on request. Please 
be aware that we are trialling this new way of completing homework and 

adjustments may be made throughout the term to the layout or the                 
activities themselves. We welcome any feedback from parents or students. 
If your family has a busy home schedule, please remember that reading 
daily is the most important thing. 3/4W are very excited about the new             

format as I am sure the other Stage 2 students are as well.  

Ashley Winwood, Assistant Principal 

 

 

Stage 3 Update 

Welcome back everyone to Term 3. I hope everyone had a relaxing and 

enjoyable holiday. This term we will be reading the book Holes as part of 
our novel study. This will culminate with the Stage watching the movie           
derived from the novel at the end of the term so students can compare and 
contrast the two mediums. In Geography, we will be examining Factors that 
Shape Places and Factors that Shape Environments. In Writing, our main 

focus will be on Informative Writing. In Science, we will be studying Space, 
which will involve some project-based activities. This term we will also            
continue to have fund raising activities for the Year 6 Farewell. 

Steve Costello, Assistant Principal 
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BRONZE AWARDS 

4/5V: Eliza, Evie, 

Matthew 

5/6W: Pablo,            

Danielle, Sian,  

Tabara 

5/6M: Amos, 

Naveah 

5/6S: Steven 

 

SILVER AWARDS 
 

3/4B: Adrian, Isabell 

3/4M: Ikahui 

5/6M: Kathenne, 

Kendra 

 

GOLD AWARDS 

 
5/6S: Erin 

5/6W: Daniel, Alicia 
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Croydon Park Crest Awards 

 

 

 

 

 We are Safe, We are Learners, We are Respectful  

Who’s responsible? We are! 

Each fortnight this term, the students and teachers are focusing on one 

of our school’s expectations in a shared space of the school. Teachers 

will be on the lookout for students following our school expectations to 

be awarded ‘Do It Right’ tokens and Croydon Park Crests. Remember 

 

Blue Level- All students begin here 

5 Croydon Park Crests = 1 Bronze Award 

1 Bronze Award + 5 more Croydon Park Crests = 1 Silver 

award 

1 Silver award + 5 Croydon Park Crests = 1 Gold Award  

PBL Expectation for Weeks 9 & 10 

We are SAFE and RESPECTFUL on the grass 

- I can keep my hands and feet to myself 

- I can speak kindly and politely to my peers and teachers 

- I wear my school hat 

- I finish all of my food and drink before entering 

- I play the correct games on the grass area (non contact games) 
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Library Update 

Library Timetable – Updated 
 

Our library timetable has had a number of changes during Terms 1 and 2 
this year, and here is the latest version. Fingers crossed, this timetable 
will last for all of Terms 3 and 4.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Education Week 
 

Education Week runs from Monday 3 August to Friday 7 August.  Sadly, 
we cannot have our usual Open Library Day where we welcome the 
school community inside to donate books and to read with their children.  
However, we will be able to run the Book Donations, although in a             
different way. 

If a student would like to donate a book to our school library’s collection, 
they may bring $5 or $10 cash in a marked envelope (student name, class 
and total amount) to school. Books will be on display in the library and  
students may select their book when the library is open before school or 
during their class time in the library. Managing the donations this way will 
be new for library staff, we believe this will work. 

The donated books then become part of our library collection. A donation 
label will be placed inside the donated book and that student will be the 
first in the school to borrow it. All funds raised will be used to                                
buy more library books. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1H 

1/2R 

4/5V 

5/6S 

3/4HI 

5/6M 

5/6W 

KG     KN 

KT     K/1B      1J 

2J 

3/4B 

3/4M 

3/4W 

2A 

2SH 
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Library Update 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 

We have started to acknowledge our PRC SuperStars, the students in Years 
3-6 who have completed the challenge. These students are displaying their 
stars in the library. The challenge runs until August 28, giving those yet to 
compete it about another 5 weeks. 

Any student who needs assistance working on their online reading log can 
use the computers in the library when it is opens in the mornings before 
school or at lunchtimes. 

 

Return ALL library books 

A reminder to parents/carers that students need to bring back all overdue  
library books immediately. Overdue reminder notes are being given to      
students this week. 

 

Ms. D. Ratcliffe 

Teacher librarian 

deirdre.ratcliffe@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Clips for Wheelchairs 

The school canteen are still collecting bread clips. The clips are recycled 

into wheelchairs. Please save your clips and send them in with your child. 

They can then be given to Angela in the canteen or Mrs Thuell. 

Thank you, 

Emma Thuell 

     

 

Book Club 

Book Club is going 

out  today 

24/7/2020. 

Please be advised 

that in future  

Scholastic Book 

Club payments will 

be made online. 

 NO CASH TO 

SCHOOL       

Happy Reading!!! 
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Koomurri incursion 

On Wednesday 22nd July, students participated in the Koomurri incursion for NADIOC Week.  
The incursion included workshops such as, a Smoking Ceremony, Welcome Song & Dance Show; 
Didgeridoo Show and Storytelling; Artefacts, Weaponry, and Bush Survival; and Aboriginal Face  
Painting. 
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